
The trainee will be reminded of the nobility of the law 
enforcement profession and what a privilege it is to be a 
member of the profession. They will also understand the 
importance of beliefs in our profession. 

We need to remember the importance of our membership in a 
noble profession. Regardless of what is going on politically and 
economically, warriors/guardians continue to be courageous, 
selfless, and pay the ultimate sacrifice for our communities. We 
fight the good fight, no matter what! Since the beginning of 
time warriors have performed during times of adversity and 
hardship. Warriors have protected those who can't protect 
themselves for hundreds of years. We have a responsibility to 
the warriors of the past to never betray them or their sacrifices. 

Neal started his police career in 1978 as a patrol officer with the 
Marine City Police Department for three years. He retired as the 
Chief of Police for the Flat Rock (MI) Police Department in 2014. 
He was appointed as chief in 2008. In 2006, he retired after 25 
years of service as the Captain of Support Services with the Port 
Huron (MI) Police Department.  
 
He was the Director of Professional Development for the 
Michigan Association of Chiefs of Police from 2014 until 2022. 



He was responsible for creating the Michigan Law Enforcement 
Accreditation Program and is the program director.  
 
Mr. Rossow holds a master's degree and bachelor's degree in 
Criminal Justice from Wayne State University. He is a graduate 
of FBI National Academy (Session 212) and the Northwestern 
University Traffic Institute School of Police Staff and Command 
(Class 86). 
He was an adjunct faculty member at the St. Clair County 
Community College from 1989 until 2021. He has taught at the 
basic academy level and for the IACP, FBI-LEEDA, Northwestern 
University, LLRMI, Eastern Michigan University, and the Virginia 
Center for Policing Innovation. He continues to be an instructor, 
a presenter and keynote speaker at numerous national and 
state conferences.  
 
Neal was a member of the United States Air Force (1973-1976) 
and received an Honorable Discharge. 


